## **REQUEST**

I am requesting details about information provided to MOPAC by the Met Police regarding illegal raves or unlicensed music events (UMEs) between 16 March 2020 and 16 March 2021.

Specifically, I'm requesting the following information:

- Please provide copies of any written briefings, reports, updates or other information provided by the Met Police to the Mayor, Deputy Mayor for Policing or other members of MOPAC regarding UMEs during the above time period.
- If possible within FOIA cost constraints, please also provide copies or minutes of any verbal briefings, reports, updates or other information provided by the Met Police during meetings with the Mayor, the Deputy Mayor for Policing or other members of MOPAC regarding UMEs during the above time period.
- If possible within FOIA cost constraints, please also provide copies of any email communication between the Met Police and the Mayor, the Deputy Mayor for Policing or other members of MOPAC regarding UMEs during the above time period.

## **RESPONSE**

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request of 29 May to the Mayor's Office for Policing And Crime (MOPAC) and I apologise for the delay in replying to you. I confirm that your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and that MOPAC does not hold the requested information.

The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) may be able to assist you and you can send your request to them, here:

https://www.met.police.uk/rqo/request/ri/request-information/rip/request-information-police/

or using this email address: MPSDataOffice@met.police.uk

If you are unhappy with the response to your Freedom of Information requests, please see the MOPAC website on what the next steps are at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/mayors-office-policing-and-crime-mopac/governance-and-decision-making/freedom-information